
Staff Report 

 
Subject: Ratification of Pavement Core Analysis Report for McCall Road – Terracon 

Consultants, Inc. 

Author: Danielle Carver, Procurement and Contracts Manager 

Department: Project Management 

Meeting Date: January 7, 2025 

Item Description: Ratification of the agreement with Terracon Consultants, Inc. for 

pavement core analysis on McCall Road 

 

Summary Recommendation: Staff recommends ratification of the agreement with 

Terracon Consultants, Inc. for pavement core analysis services to assess the structural 

integrity of McCall Road and provide recommendations for rehabilitation or 

reconstruction. 

 

Executive Summary/Background: 

Terracon Consultants, Inc. was engaged to perform pavement core sampling and 

analysis for McCall Road. The purpose of the analysis was to evaluate the condition of 

the road surface and subgrade to guide future repair and reconstruction efforts. 

 

Key aspects of the agreement and project: 

 Pavement cores were extracted at specified intervals for laboratory testing. 

 Detailed evaluation of pavement layers, thicknesses, and materials. 

 Recommendations provided for the most effective road improvement strategy. 

 

This agreement was signed on October 28, 2024, by Tim Callanan, the County 

Manager. The findings are critical to shaping the scope of the McCall Road 

improvement project. 

 

Alternatives for Commission to Consider: 

1. Ratify the agreement with Terracon Consultants, Inc., for pavement core analysis 

services. 

2. Do not ratify the agreement and provide further direction to staff. 

 

Recommended Alternative: 1 

Other Alternatives: 2 

Department Review: Procurement, County Manager, Parks and Recreation 

Funding Source: FY 2025 Budget 

Attachments: Terracon Consultants, Inc. Agreement for Pavement Core Analysis 

(Executed October 28, 2024) 


